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ETTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Chair: John Holmes,  
Whitehouse Barn, Main Street, Etton  
East Riding of Yorkshire HU17 7PG 

Telephone: 01430 810797    
 Email: holmesja@btinternet.com 

Clerk: Alan Bravey, 
3 Ruskin Way, Brough, 

East Riding of Yorkshire HU15 1GW 
Telephone: 01482 662292 

Email: ettonpc@outlook.com 
 

5th January 2021 
To: All Members of the Parish Council      
 
Dear Councillor, 
 
I hereby give notice that a meeting of Etton Parish Council will take at 7:30pm, MONDAY, 
11th January 2021.  The meeting will take place via Zoom Video Conferencing because 
COVID-19 social distancing restrictions prevents the Parish Council from physically meeting. 
The Agenda is as set out below. 
 
Members of the public and press are welcome to attend and may raise issues with the 
Council in the Public Participation period, which will take place at 7:30pm before the meeting 
starts. 
 
Please visit: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8820584062?pwd=Y0xZanNrSnEyTXhhNUpwaXFvTEtXQT09 
 
You will be prompted to enter the meeting ID 882 058 4062 and the meeting password 
251120.  Alternatively, you can join from your landline or mobile telephone by dialling 
0330 088 5830 and entering the meeting ID when prompted.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 

 
 
Clerk to the Parish Council 

 
 

A G E N D A 
 
Public Participation -  To receive any questions / issues from the public 
 
1. To receive any apologies for absence. 
 
2. To record declarations of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interests by any member of the 

Council in respect of the agenda items below.  
   
3. To receive and agree to sign at a later date the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting, 

held on Monday 9 November 2020, as a true and correct record. 
 
4. To receive and agree to sign at a later date the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting, 

held on Thursday 17 December 2020, as a true and correct record. 
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5. To raise any issues with / receive updates from Ward Councillors  
 
6. To receive an update from the Clerk  
 
7. To receive any resident’s feedback received by Councillors 

 Builders sacks on grass verges, 83 Main Street 
  

8. To receive the following correspondence: 
 

i. Resident. Compliments on Christmas Tree 
ii. PCC,  Newsletter and consultation on setting policing priorities  
iii. Councillor Armstrong, Resignation from the Parish Council 
iv. ERYC, Anti Social Behaviour Statistics / Leaflet 

 
9. To consider Planning Application for Site Of 94 Main Street Etton East Riding Of 

Yorkshire HU17 7PQ Proposal: Variation of Condition 6 (approved plans - drawing 
number 18-102 04 A) of planning permission 18/02458/PLF (Erection of a dwelling and 
detached garage with associated hard and soft landscaping following demolition of 
existing dwelling and garage) 

 
10 To receive information on FCC Scheme Requirements for the pond development 
 
11. To agree accounts for payment 
 
12. To agree the Council Budget and Council Precept for 2021/22 
 
13. To agree agenda items for the Parish Council meeting on 8 March 2021 
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ETTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

9 November 2020 
 
 
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Armstrong, Bell. Gibbs, Sleight, Stott, Yeo, Ward (from 
item 54) and Widd.    
 
Ward Councillor Beaumont and Greenwood attended for items 52 - 54 
 
Clerk:  Alan Bravey. 
 
The meeting was held virtually using Zoom.   
 
52/20 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made. 
 
53/20 PARISH COUNCILLOR CO-OPTION – Resolved – That Charlotte Ward would be co-
opted to the Parish Council.   
 
54/20 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Ward Councillors discussed road safety on the B1248, 
and agreed to review the matter in January and consider whether to write a joint letter to East 
Riding of Yorkshire Council.  Ward Councillors agreed to raise the Parish Council’s request for 
urgent street cleaning on Warter Road, along with a request to consider installing an additional 
gully near to the Dalton Road junction.  It was noted that speeding traffic was making Warter 
Road and surrounding roads very hazardous.  It was also noted that the verges were in a very 
poor condition, and that there was a deep hole outside the rear entrance to Laburnum Farm, on 
Warter Road, which had been used as a passing place.  Councillors Bell and Yeo offered to 
meet ERYC officers if required.  Councillor Greenwood advised that she had written to ERYC 
regarding the street naming policy.      
 
 Resolved – That Clerk would write to Ward Councillors with details of the road cleaning 
required on Warter Road, the request for the additional gully and details of speeding traffic. 
 
55/20 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council 
meeting held on the 14th September 2020 should be amended to correct the name of Appleton 
Fold, and then should be approved as a correct record and signed at a later date by the 
Chairman. 
 
56/20 CLERK UPDATE – There were no updates.  
 
57/20 COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Parish Councillors had been contacted by residents who had 
not had their bins emptied due to the road works on Main Street.  The Clerk advised that ERYC 
had been unable to gain access with a refuse wagon and so had made arrangements to collect 
at a later date with a smaller vehicle.  Residents were asked to present the bins as usual, and to 
leave them out until they were collected, which might be one or two days later.  Councillors 
commented that some of the blue bins presented for collection in the village had blown open 
and scattered rubbish across the village.  Councillor Stott had produced drawings of the current 
and proposed pond tree layout for the planning application required to progress with the pond 
project.   
 
 Resolved – i) Councillor Gibbs would prepare a short flyer to the affected residents 
advising them of the bin collection arrangements during the road works and ii) a future 
newsletter should ask residents not to present blue bins on the evening prior to collection if 
windy weather was forecast and iii) the pond task group should review the drawings and 
arrange for the planning application to be submitted.    
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58/20 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be 
received by the Council: 
 

a. ERYC, Update to Road Closure 
b. ERYC, Various Update COVID19  
c. ERYC, Councillor Code of Conduct. 7pm 9 December 
d. ERYC, Invitee for Parish Councillor Representative on the Standards 

Committee 
e. Contractor,  Offering to quote for salt side streets  
f. ERYC, Street Lighting Schedule 
g. Humberside Police, Policing Updates 

 
ii) that the Clerk would query the number of lights included in the street lighting service level 
agreement, and whether more energy efficient lighting could be used.   
  
59/20 STREET NAME BANK – Further to minute 44/20, the Parish Council discussed a number 
of suggested names for the village street name bank.   
 
 Resolved – i) that the names Harthill, Knights, Lowthropp, Carling, Hudson, Etton 
Pasture, William Andleby, Ousteby and Owstaby would be submitted to ERYC to replace those 
currently in the name bank and ii) the Parish Council would write to any developer that 
submitted an application for more than 1 new property in the village to request consultation on 
any street naming.   
 
60/20 TO CONSIDER THE REQUEST TO ADD ADDITIONAL NAMES TO THE WAR 
MEMORIAL - The Parish Council had been requested by a resident to install a plaque on the 
war memorial to commemorate parishioners who had served during the Second World War.  
Councillor Armstrong had sourced a list of names from the East Yorkshire Family History 
Society.  Guidance issued by the War Memorial Trust stated that a memorial belonged to the 
community, and that any additions should therefore be a community decision.  The guidance 
also said that a memorial might commemorate those who had served or those who had fallen in 
a war.  The cost was likely to be approximately £500.  The Parish Council agreed that this was 
very sensitive request, which presented challenges in the definition of the term “active service” 
and created a risk of upsetting parishioners who had contributed to the war effort at home but 
were not recognised in the records.  It raised a question as to whether other conflicts should 
also be remembered and also to what extent accuracy of names could be guaranteed after 75 
years.  Councillors also recognised the importance of World War 2, remembering those who 
served and maintaining historical records.   
 
 Resolved – i) That the Parish Council would consult the community on the proposed 
addition ii) that the Parish Council would arrange for a plaque to be installed on the memorial, 
unless there were objections arising from the consultation and iii) the consultation wording of the 
plaque should read “To Commemorate those who Served in the Second World War 1939-1945”. 
               
61/20 KIPLINGCOTES DEFIBRILLATOR – Each year the Hull Corn and Feed Trade 
Association donate a defibrillator to a small community in East Yorkshire, and this year had 
chosen Kiplingcotes.  The Parish Council would be responsible for the ongoing maintenance 
costs and training.  Kiplingcotes Furniture had agreed to have the defibrillator fitted to their 
building, and to monitor the unit.    
 
 Resolved – That the Parish Council would gratefully accept the offer from HCFTA for a 
defibrillator for the hamlet of Kiplingcotes.  
 
62/20 – PARISH CHRISTMAS TREE – Resolved – That Councillor Holmes would purchase 
the Christmas tree and install with the support of Councillors Sleight and Widd. 
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63/20 TO AGREE ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – That the following accounts 
would be approved for payment: 
 

 Clerk, Salary - November and December,  £107.72 
 HMRC, PAYE November and December  - £71.20 
 Rackhams - Internal Audit (cheque re-issue) £222 
 Royal British Legion - Poppy Wreath Donation - £25 
 VANEL - Newsletter Printing £14 
 ERYC - Street Lighting SLA, £1434.07 

 
 
64/20 TO AGREE AGENDA ITEMS – Resolved - The next meetings of the Parish Council 
would take place on 11 January 2021. 
   
 
 
Signed: _________________________ 
 
 
 
Dated: _________________________ 
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ETTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

17 December 2020 
 
 
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Sleight, Stott, Yeo, Ward and Widd.    
 
Apologies were received from Councillors Bell and Gibbs. 
 
Clerk:  Alan Bravey. 
 
The meeting was held virtually using Zoom.   
 
65/20 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made. 
 
66/20 ETTON WAR MEMORIAL – The Parish Council reviewed the resolution to Minute 60/20.  
Councillor Holmes provided an update on the written and verbal comments provided by 
Councillors Bell and Gibbs.  The Parish Council agreed that too long a period of time had 
passed to have confidence that any names identified in historical records accurately reflected 
those who served during the Second World War. 
 
 Resolved – i) that parishioners would be consulted on whether a plaque reading “To 
commemorate all of this Parish who have served during conflicts and wars” should be added to 
the War Memorial ii) that the Clerk would ask the Village Hall Committee whether a framed Roll 
of Honour, based on the identified historical records, could be displayed in the Village Hall. 
 
67/20 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATE – It was noted that Councillor Holmes had written to 
Mrs Armstrong to express regret at her decision to resign as Parish Councillor, and to thank her 
for her years of service to the Parish.  Councillors Holmes, Sleight and Widd were thanked for 
buying and installing the Village Christmas Tree.  It was also agreed that i) the Clerk would 
report again the missing Give Way sign at the Dalton Hill / Warter Road Crossing and ii) 
Councillor Stott would consult the properties at the back of Etton Mere on the proposed planning 
application before submitting to East Riding of Yorkshire Council and iii) that the scheme 
submitted should be for the removal of the Willows and the poor quality / self-seeded trees.  
 
 
 
Signed: _________________________ 
 
 
 
Dated: _________________________ 
 
 
 



For information  – Proposed “Roll of Honour” Document – suggested to be framed  

 

 



Etton Parish Council Correspondence Record  

10 November to 5 January 2021 

The Clerk will circulate correspondence when considered appropriate.  If Councillors would like to see a copy of correspondence that has not 
be circulated, please notify the Clerk on ettonpc@outlook.com on 07932 016856. 

Date 
Received 

 

Attached? 
 

From 
 

Purpose of Correspondence 
 

23/12/20 N Resident Compliments on Christmas Tree 
 

22/12/20 Y Police and 
Crime 

Commissioner 

Newsletter and consultation on setting policing priorities for additional policing teams: Please 
only select your top 3 from the list of 9 options below: 1 Burglary (this includes both dwellings 
and outbuildings), 2 Theft of and from machinery or equipment, 3 Theft of fuel, 4 Theft of 
livestock, 5 Poaching / Hare Coursing, 6 Wildlife Crime including: The Killing of Birds of Prey, 
Badger Baiting, Fox Hunting 7 Heritage Crime including: Unlawful Metal Detecting, 
Archaeological Theft, Lead theft 8) Anti-social use of motor cycles / quadbikes and 9 Criminal 
Damage including: >Crops >Property >Vehicles 
 

29/11/20 N Councillor 
Armstrong 

Resignation from the Parish Council 

27/11/20 Y ERYC Anti Social Behaviour Statistics / Leaflet 
 

         



Guide To

YOUR 
Community
YOUR
Responsibilities

ContactsCrime Prevention

Anti Social Behaviour team 
(01482) 396380

Housing and Environmental Health
(01482) 396301

For general enquiries, including Streetscene, Highways, 
bulky item collection, contact East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council 
(01482) 393939

Humberside Police
101

Domestic Violence helpline (confidential)
(01482) 396330

If you have time to spare and are 16 (have left 
secondary education) or over; then why don’t you 
contact Humberside Police to find out how you 
can become a Police Service Volunteer on (01482) 
220723. 

Always lock your doors - even if you are going out for a 
few minutes.

Close all windows if you are going out.

Do not keep large amounts of money in your home.

Never leave your car unlocked.

Always remove anything that can be stolen from view 
in your car. The cost of the item may be low but the 
damage to  your car will be costly.

Keep cycles safe 
 
•	 use a cycle lock,
•	 get your cycle coded, speak to your local police

If someone visits your home always ask for            
identification.

Never leave anything in your garden that can be used 
to break into your property. If you have ladders keep 
them secure.

Do not keep valuable items in insecure outbuildings.

Report broken street lights to (01482) 393939 with the 
necessary street light number which can be found on 
the lamp post.

Tell your landlord if you are leaving your home empty 
for a period of time.



What is a Crime?What is Anti Social Behaviour?Being a Good Neighbour

A crime is an act of breaking the law. Committing a 
crime can lead to prosecution and imprisonment.

Here are some crimes that can lead  to arrest by the 
Police and prosecution in the criminal courts:

•	 Assault; causing physical harm to another person.

•	 Theft; taking items that do not belong to you or you 
have not paid for e.g. shoplifting.

•	 Criminal Damage; causing damage to property or 
vehicles which do not belong to you.

•	 Burglary; e.g. breaking into or sneaking into peoples’ 
houses and stealing their property.

•	 Rape; e. g, having sex with someone when they 
don’t give consent, (even your wife). It is also   
considered as rape if you have sex with a girl    
under 16 even if they give consent.

•	 Drunk and Disorderly; e.g. shouting and swearing 
in the street whilst drunk, or urinating in public view 
whilst drunk.

•	 Drink Driving; driving a car after drinking  alcohol 
can lead to arrest and prosecution, and being 
banned from driving.

•	 No Insurance;  to drive a car on the road in the UK 
the vehicle needs to be insured. 

•	 Possession of Controlled Drugs; for example,   
being found with cannabis can lead to prosecution.

•	 Public Order Offences; includes swearing and 
shouting, threatening behaviour, fighting, and    
violence in general. If these offences are racially 
aggravated, you can expect a stiffer court sentence.

•	 Domestic Violence; (including rape and assault), 
threatening behaviour, violence or abuse between 
adults who are or have been intimate partners or 
family members.

Anti - social behaviour may include things such as:

•	 Rowdy, noisy behaviour 

•	 Night time noise from houses or gardens

•	 Abusive, intimidating language

•	 Spitting in a public place

•	 Threatening drunken behaviour

•	 Vandalism, graffiti and fly-posting

•	 Dealing or buying drugs on the street

•	 Litter and fly-tipping rubbish

•	 Aggressive begging

•	 Drinking alcohol in the street

•	 Setting off fireworks late at night

•	 Underage drinking of alcohol

Anti-social behaviour doesn’t just make life unpleasant, 
it can ruin lives and make the area feel unsafe.

If you encounter anti social behaviour, visit  the East 
Riding of Yorkshire Council’s website as this contains 
useful information and will help you report it to the correct 
service.

http://www2.eastriding.gov.uk/living/crime-and-
community-safety/anti-social-behaviour/

East Riding of Yorkshire Council and Humberside Police 
work together with other services to stop anti-social 
behaviour.

Children love to play, but sometimes we need to remind 
them to be considerate to others. 

•	 Ask permission to retrieve balls from others properties

•	 Don’t  allow your children to be a nuisance to other 
residents, this includes kicking footballs at fences or 
garages

Keep your garden / yard tidy and litter free.  This    
prevents pests and makes the area in which you live a 
pleasant place.

If you are going to have a party or doing any repairs to 
your property, tell your neighbour and make sure the 
noise begins and ends at reasonable times.

If you have a dog, make sure you clean up after them 
- dog fouling can result in a minimum of £75 fine. Also, 
ensure that you keep your dog on a lead in public places 
and under control.  

If you have a vehicle, do not block others driveways.

After your dustbin has been emptied, take it back into 
your garden / yard.  Do not leave dustbins in alleyways 
as this causes an obstruction to emergency vehicles.  

If you have bulky items e.g. furniture there are many 
ways to dispose of it:

•	 Take it to the tip

•	 Contact a charity that is able to recycle/reuse your 
items

•	 Contact East Riding of Yorkshire Council on (01482) 
393939 to arrange for the items to be collected

YOU are responsible for all children, pets and visitors in 
your property.
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Hello, 

 

I know it has been a while since I sent you a Bulletin but the world had been a strange place and 
the pandemic has really altered the way we all work with change happening sometimes very of-
ten. 
 

In this Bulletin, we have: 

 a Christmas message from the Police & Crime Commissioner, Keith Hunter (PCC),  

 an opportunity for you to Meet the Commissioner in a series of online meetings in the New 
Year using Zoom  

 Up to date information on the increase in Policing numbers and the introduction of a new 
Rural Task Force in the East Riding 

 the link to a survey of Parish Councils, Neighbourhood  and Farm Watch Groups on what 
you think the Rural Policing Priorities should be in your community 

 The offer of online fraud prevention session for your area through ERVAS (East Riding Vol-
untary Action Service) who have been commissioned by the East Riding Community Safety 
Partnership to deliver them to East Riding communities 

 Home safety advice from Humberside Fire & Rescue Service 

 A recruitment advert from Humberside Police for volunteers to join their Community  

   Advisory Groups.    

First, a message from the Police & Crime 

Commissioner for Humberside, Keith Hunter, 

We approach Christmas and the traditional festive season this year with  
the whole world having been significantly shaken during the past 10 
months or so. Things we took for granted as being basic freedoms or had come to  
think of as almost entitlements, have been taken from us as we have all worked to contain the 
worst excesses of covid 19. Many loved ones are no longer with us and innumerable others 
have lost jobs or are worried they may do so as the effects of the damage to the economy 
continue to cause problems into the future. We should all give some time to reflect on the 
lives disrupted and the loss felt by so many across the country and, indeed, the world.  
 

The news of vaccines beginning to be distributed should give us all hope that our health, at 
least, may be at less immediate risk in the near future. There is currently, however, still a sig-
nificant risk to health and to the ability of our health services to care for the ill if we do not take 
seriously the continuing threat covid presents. For that reason I hope you will consider care-
fully how you celebrate Christmas and enjoy the festivities this year. 
 

The officers, staff and volunteers of Humberside Police have worked hard throughout this 
year attempting to engage with communities and work with them to keep us all safe. Dealing 
with criminality, anti-social behaviour and the impact of covid on every aspect of police activity 
has been a major challenge but, in addition, so much of what the force does, largely unseen, 
in protecting vulnerable people from those who prey on them has been massively impacted by 
lockdown and restrictions. My office, the OPCC, has also continued working, ensuring  the 
Force are in tune with their communities and that services for victims are capable of providing 
essential support during these changed and challenging times. 
 

It has been a tough year but one that has seen your local police service illustrate the great 
strides forward it has made in recent years. When you are celebrating during this brief period 
of respite over Christmas, your police service will still be out there working to keep you safe. 
It’s what they do, often with little thanks or recognition. 
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Meet the Commissioner 
 

Over recent years, many of you have taken the opportunity to attend one of 
the many Meet the Commissioner events we have hosted across the East Rid-
ing.  Regrettably, we have been unable to run these events this year so we 
have moved them online using Zoom.  It’s quite different doing it this way be-
cause we don’t have to worry about you all driving at night and in bad weath-
er.  You can hear about his work, ask questions and talk to the PCC from the 
comfort of your own home.  The dates are: 
 

Thursday 28th January 2021   (Registration deadline Mon 25th Jan) 

Thursday 25th February 2021 (Registration deadline Mon 22nd Feb) 

Thursday 11th March 2021      (Registration deadline Mon 6th Mar) 
 

To register for any of the above sessions please email me on  

Deborah.fagan@humberside.pnn.police.uk. The deadline for each session is 
shown above and once registered, you will be provided with the Zoom access 
codes on the day before the event.  You can also submit questions for the 
Commissioner ahead of the sessions and we will make sure they are an-
swered on the night.   These events are open to the general public so please 
pass this invitation on to anyone who may be interested in taking part. We 
look forward to seeing you there. 

 

I hope people will be a bit more reflective this year in recognition of the unprecedented peri-
od we are living through. So, perhaps you can all give some thought to our police officers, 
staff and volunteers, but also our health-care workers and all the others in the public, pri-
vate and voluntary sector who ensure we are kept safe, healthy, provided with access to 
food and fuel and who provide all the real essentials that we perhaps may have taken for 
granted, before covid opened our eyes to the fragility of day-to-day life as we know it. 

 

I wish you all a peaceful and happy Christmas and festive period. 

mailto:Deborah.fagan@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Increasing Policing Numbers in the East Riding (Chief Superintendent Darren 
Downs, North Bank Commander, Humberside Police) 

 

In 2014, Humberside Police had 1420 Officers and, as of November 2020, numbers have 
risen to 2036 police officers, an increase of 616 across the Force.  The rise has enabled 
the re-introduction of 12 response Officers into Pocklington with a further 4 soon to ar-
rive.  These are officers who work 24 hours a day responding to emergency and urgent 
calls for service.     
 
Neighbourhood Policing is also growing in the East Riding with the introduction of new 
Community Beat Managers (PCs) in Market Weighton, Cottingham and Hessle. 
 
Humberside Police are introducing a new Rural Task Force of a Sergeant and four PCs 
who will be based at Driffield Police Station and will concentrate on crime in rural areas 
such as theft of plant and travelling criminals across the East Riding.   This is in addition 
to the specialist Wildlife, Rural and Heritage Crime Officer PC Rich Fussey, now dedicat-
ed to the north bank being Hull and East Riding rather than the whole force area. They 
also wanted to strengthen their response to rural and organised and have increased ca-
pacity in technology for operational officers. 
 
They have recently introduced a Roads Crime Team, specialist traffic Officers who focus 
on those using our road network in the commission of crime.  Humberside Police used 
the opportunity in the first lockdown to form Operation Galaxy which concentrates on de-
veloping intelligence, executing warrants and making arrests of organised crime groups 
operating across all four of the local authority areas in Humberside.  They have had re-
markable success in the East Riding with multiple seizures of drugs, money, counterfeit 
goods, arrests and property closures, the most recent being the discovery of a cannabis 
farm in house in Beverley.  
 
CID Officers have been reinstated in Goole and Beverley and a dedicated Domestic 
Abuse Team is also being introduced in early 2021.  
 
Officers have continued with their force wide community engagement programme Hum-
ber Talking and have knocked on 27,150 doors across Humberside with many in the 
East Riding asking residents what their community concerns are and feeding them into 
the setting of policing priorities for their area. 
  
Chief Officers are active Members of the Local Resilience Forum which brings agencies 
together in response to Covid.  Humberside Police have remained visible and this is with 
particular thanks to the Special Constabulary in East Riding who’s level of commitment 
and hours of volunteering have been remarkable.   
 
There has been recent agreement for Humberside Police to be a key partner in multi 
agency projects in areas of Bridlington and Beverley improving neighbourhoods and 
making places safer.  
 
Other good news is that crime rates in Humberside are down having started to reduce 
before Covid.  Calls and contact levels about Humberside crime and criminals to 
Crimestoppers have increased.  One important message is that it is people who stop 
crime. 
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RURAL POLICING PRIORITIES 
 
Both the PCC and the Chief Constable are keen for the views of communities to influence 
local policing priorities.  With the growth of policing  and the introduction of the new Rural 
Crime Task Force to the East Riding there is no better time to seek those views.  The fol-
lowing link is to a short survey of Parish Councils, Neighbourhood  and Farm Watch 
Groups on what you think the Rural Policing Priorities should be in your community.   

This is a survey for rural communities across the whole of the Humber area.  We under-
stand that issues are often different from one area to another.  We have not included other 
issues such as speeding at this time as they are common force wide and involve other 
agencies such as the local council as the Highway Authority. This survey will only take a 
few minutes of your time as we are asking you to just select your top 3 from the list. We 
are also asking you to provide the first four digits of your post code which will help us un-
derstand which are priorities in which area. Please pass the link on to anyone who lives in 
an East Riding rural community.  It is: 

https://survey.alchemer.com/s3/6062468/Rural-Crime-Survey-2020  

The closing date is 28th January 2021 ad I thank you in advance. 

  

FRAUD AWARENESS 

East Riding Voluntary Action Services (ERVAS) and the Humberside Police Cyber Crime 
team and the Economic Crime Unit, have launched their Winter Fraud Campaign, they 
are hosting a series of workshops focused on: 
  
- Fraud and Cyber Awareness 
- Understanding Your Digital Footprint, Social Engineering and Staying Safe Online 
- Keeping Young People Safe Online 
  
These workshops will have a focus on the next few upcoming seasonal events, such as 
the January sales, Valentine’s Day and Easter. 
  
To find out more about this campaign, and book onto some of the other workshops, you 
can access the full schedule here. 
  
If you operate a business or community based organisation, and would like to support 
this campaign, you can make a pledge on the fraudwatch.org.uk website.  

 
If you would like to arrange your own local session, please contact Devan Witter at 
ERVAS via email on devan@ervas.org.uk.  
  
If you think you’ve been a victim of fraud, report it to Action Fraud online at 
www.actionfraud.police.uk or by calling 0300 123 2040. The FraudWatch website also 
details how you can gain support locally, visit fraudwatch.org.uk/support-for-victims/. 
 
The campaign has been funded by the East Riding Crime Reduction Fund administered 
by Two Ridings Community Foundation and the Safer Hull Community Crime Reduction 
Fund. The Crime Reduction Funds are provided by the Office of the Humberside Police 
and Crime Commissioner. 

https://survey.alchemer.com/s3/6062468/Rural-Crime-Survey-2020
https://www.fraudwatch.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/Fraud-and-Cyber-Campaign-Nov-March-pub.pdf
https://www.fraudwatch.org.uk/show-support/
mailto:devan@ervas.org.uk
http://www.actionfraud.police.uk
https://www.fraudwatch.org.uk/support-for-victims/
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And finally,  

Humberside Police are seeking volunteers to become members of their Com-

munity Advisory Groups.   The aim of the Groups is to provide an open forum   

The key function of a Community Action Group (CAG) is to form an open fo-
rum through which they review, challenge and advise on proposed or existing 
Humberside Police policies, systems and processes.  The main aim of the 
CAGs is to prevent disadvantage from occurring to any one community 
through the development and implementation of policy and procedures. It is 
important to note that the role of a CAG is to bring communities and police 
together to improve the Police Service and not to scrutinise it as there are 
other mechanisms for doing that.   Whilst the other three local authority are-
as in Humberside have a single Group, the geography of the East Riding has 
five.  These are Bridlington/Hornsea, Goole, Beverley, Hedon and Haltem-
price.  The Groups are co-ordinated by Community Cohesion Officer PC 988 
Carl Osler.  If you are interested in learning more about the CAGs or becom-
ing a member please see the advertisement below. 

Thank You for taking the time to read this Bulletin.  If you think 

there is anything I can help you with please don’t hesitate to    

contact me as follows:  Telephone: 07464985366 or email at  

Deborah.fagan@humberside.pnn.police.uk . 

If you no longer wish to receive E Bulletins from me please email 

me to unsubscribe. 





 

December 2020 and January 2021 

Schedule of Accounts for Payment 

 

 

 Item Description  Total (£) 
 

VAT (£) 

1) Alan Bravey 
 

 
Salary – December 
£53.96 and January,  
£53.96 
 
£25 - 
Reimbursement for 
Wreath 
 
 

132.92 

 

2) HMRC  December (35.60) 
and January (35.60) 71.20 

 

3) Councillor 
Holmes Christmas Tree 150 

 



Proposed Etton Parish Council Budget 2019/20

2018/19 Budget 2018/19 Outturn 2019/20 Budget 2019/20 Outturn 2020/21 Budget 20/21 Predicted Outturn 2021/22 Budget Notes 

Expenditure

Clerk's Salary 990 957.40 1071.4 981.56 1095 970 1104.4
Admin/Expenses / Printing 300 284.37 310 279.03 310 300 300
Audit Fees 175 170.00 180 175 180 185 200
Hire of Village Hall 120 99.00 125 99 100 0 120
Subscriptions 65 0.00 35 35 35 35 35
Insurance 280 358.44 385 362.48 400 385 400

Grants / Section 157 325 362.99 325 241.9 325 225 800
Increased from £325 for Post Covid 

Events
Footway Lighting 1200 1,179.80 1200 1,179.80 1,200.00 1195.02 1200

Pond / War Memorial / Open Spaces 1650 1,589.16 1650 1,139.50 1,650.00 600 1950
 WM Plaque / Repaint Benches / "Blue  

Plaque"  Initiative 
Reserves 131.2 131.20 150 150 150 150 207.3
Contingency 100 100 118.2 0 105.3 118.2 0
Total Expenditure 5336.2 5,232.36 5549.6 4643.27 5550.3 4163.22 6316.7

Income

Interest 1 8.5 1 16.53 14 4 1.7
Precept 5335.2 5335.2 5548.6 5548.6 5536.3 5536.3 5540
Donations 0 110 0 150 0 0 0
Draw from Reserves 775
Total Income 5336.2 5453.7 5549.6 5715.13 5550.3 5540.3 6316.7

Underspend -221.34 -1071.86 -1377.08

Reserves
17/18 4520
18/19 5649
19/20 6919
20/21 (estimate) 8000


